
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Call Process Update – Please be advised that Rev. Sean Esterline has declined the Call to Peace and Christ for 

the Deaf.  A list of new candidates is in the church office for you to review.  Remember, the PIF and SET of each 

pastor CANNOT be removed from the church.  You may come during office hours Monday thru Thursday from 9 

AM to 1 PM.  The next Call meeting with Pastor Paul will be Sunday, August 2 at 12 noon.   

 

Services for August – Pastor Harr will be here to celebrate Holy Communion with us on the second and fourth 

Sundays of August.  The services that we will have on the Sundays that he is not here will be led by our Lay 

Assistants to Pastor Harr and are listed on the monthly calendar.  Thank you to Kevin Aguair, Arnie Gidlow, Pat 

Lewis and Mitch Martin for your time, talent, and dedication in service to the members of Peace Lutheran 

Church.   

We continue to have limited seating for Sunday morning Worship and practice social distancing.  Wearing masks 

is suggested by Governor Bullock.  Also, the services continue to be live streamed on YouTube.  To watch, go to 

www.peacelutherangreatfalls.org.  Click on the hands signing Jesus on the tab that says “Click here for streaming 

services”.  Click on the blue button that says “Streaming Worship”.  You may watch prior services as well.  

Bulletins can be printed out before you watch.  They are under the “Bulletin” tab.  Please join us for Worship in 

person only if you are feeling well and have no symptoms.   

 

Fuddruckers’ Burgers for Benefits fundraiser for Wee Disciples is the third Tuesday of each month from 

5 to 9 PM. (The next fundraising evening is on August 18.) You must present a coupon ticket (or have a picture of 

the coupon ticket on your phone to show them) at the time you place your order. Wee Disciples receives 20% of 

the total ticket values on our fundraiser night. You can use dine-in or takeout. Thank you for supporting Wee 

Disciples! 

 

LWML 
 During the month of August we will be collecting composition books for the Cascade County Detention 

Center.  The Mental Health staff hands out about 1 journal per month to the inmates that request them.  The 
inmates use these books to do their Bible studies, process and clarify their thoughts and feelings, reduce stress, 
problem solve, and work on their legal issues.  The books, which are now on sale during the Back to School 
sales, cannot have any staples, metal spiral or other sharp parts.  Please bring them to the church and we 
will be sure the staff from CCDC gets them. 

 Thank you to everyone who donated items to Helping Hands at First English.  Thank you, Val and 

Loretta, for organizing this project.  

 The LWML Fall Retreats have been canceled due COVID-19.   

 Central Zone Fall Rally – We have set a tentative date of Saturday, October 10 at Peace Lutheran Church 
in Great Falls. We will have election of zone officers, Bible study and possibly a guest speaker.  If you want 
more information about the Central Zone positions of Zone President, Vice-president or secretary/treasurer, 
please contact Val Martin.   
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Everyone who helped with the service for Wallace Martin. 
Everyone who donated and helped with the farewell meal for the Schlund family. 
Jeff and Vonnie Blomgren for donating the meat for the farewell meal for the Schlund family. 
Everyone who donated items for Helping Hands at First English. 
Marge Johnsten, Peter Doscher, Dylon Bilskemper, Dennis Nivens, and many others who 
have come and helped us care for the lawn and the flower beds at church.   
All of the people who have offered to serve the Lord as officers for Peace Lutheran Church. 
Gloria Creek and Val Martin for playing the organ during our worship services. 
Matt Schlund for changing the banners and paraments. 
Everyone on the Prayer Chain for their time and prayers. 
All of the men who volunteer to usher. 
Angelika Fisher for cleaning the church. 
Cheri Magnuson for cleaning the Communion linens. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This list is not inclusive.  Please accept our apologies if we have missed giving you credit for 
serving the Lord in any fashion.  We know that the Lord knows your service to Him. 

 

 

August Anniversaries  
August 5 -  Michel and Nancy Wayman 
August 16 - Shannon and Tara Birkholz 
August 17 - Kevin and Linda Aguiar 
August 20 – Jake and Natasha Meierhoff 
August 30 - Carl and Carol Kangas 
 

Baptismal Anniversaries  
August 11 Kevin Jacobsen 
 12 Ed Ostlund 
 16 Ken Brandt 
 17 Zachary Greenwood 
 25 Loretta Walker 
 29 Charlene Schottey 
 29 Brook Gerard 
 

Ushers for August 
August 2 -----------------------------------Lyle Onstad 
 -------------------------------------------- James Onstad 
August 9 -------------------------------- Tyler Denning 
 ------------------------------------------------ Pat Lewis 
August 16 ----------------------------- Greg Franczyk 
 ------------------------------------- Darrell Greenwood 
August 23 ------------------------------- Mitch Martin 
 --------------------------------------------- Eric Fletcher 
August 30 ----------------------------------- Gary Link 
 ------------------------------------- Darrell Greenwood 

 
 

 
INCLUDE THESE PEOPLE IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

The following people are experiencing health 
problems:   
 

Garry Denning – COPD 
Michael Drummond – Lupus 
Rev. Mark Grunst of Billings who has Lewy 

Body disease 
Connie Juden  
Rev. Erich Kaelberer – ALS 
Gary Lindstrand 
Sarah Ostlund, in assisted living in Billings 
Becky Schlund, MS 
Steven Schlund, Parkinsons 
Christine Wallace. former LWML Montana 

District president, final stages of cancer 
 
One member who is away serving in the military is 

Michael Lewis.   
 

Banner and Parament 
Changer Needed 

We are in need of someone to help us change the 

banners and paraments during the church year.  If 

you would be interested in serving the Lord in this 

manner, please see Ruth in the church office.  
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